Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 26th February 2018 at Royal British Legion, Forres
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), M Fox, C Blake, G Chappell, C Farr (minutes), L Macabhuinn, T Macabhuinn, K Neill, A Duncan, J Lodge, J Lean, R Francis, J Poppleston
	No
	
	Act

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from K Fraser, M Bliss, N Cameron, C Lavin, P Short, M Ross
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of last meeting, 22nd January 2018
	

	
	These were accepted as accurate by L Macabhuinn and seconded by M Fox.
	

	
	
	

	3
	Matters arising from previous minutes
	

	
	None were raised
	

	
	
	

	4
	Appointment of Patrons 2018
	

	
	a) J Bishop recommended reappointing Patrons en bloc which was agreed by the meeting.  He highlighted that there was an opportunity for future Presidents to increase the Patrons list.
	

	
	
	

	5
	Appointment of Disciplinary Panel for 2018
	

	
	a) J Bishop outlined the previous make up of the Committee and highlighted some of the new Laws which may impact on the panel.  He indicated that there was a possible clash of interests in having an umpire on the panel and on the Appeals panel.  Therefore A Duncan and M Fox (who will not be umpiring in 2018) were appointed to the panel.  C Farr added that it should be a longer term aim to remove discipline matters from local cricketers and involve more people not involved in the game to bring a more neutral view.  It was acknowledged that previously this had been tried successfully although there could be issues with not being able to grasp the more subtle points of the sport.
b) G Chappell asked if NoSCA would be adopting Law 42 in its entirety.  J Bishop felt that Appointed umpires would be using the new Laws, pointing out that Law 42 allows umpires to sanction players on the field.  He added that team captains need to be getting the message out to their players that things have changed.
	

	
	
	

	6
	Adult Cricket in 2018
	

	
	a) Competing teams.  10 senior teams will compete in the league, cup and T20 and all games to be played on a Saturday.  7 Reserve teams will compete in the league.  For the Reserve Cup, Nairn will not compete but Skye, Fort Augustus and Buckie will compete whilst all teams will compete for the Reserve T20.

b) League Formats.  Reserve league will be home and away whilst for the Senior league a split league after each club has played once has been drafted.  Playing Conditions may need to change regarding playing each other once if the league is split.
c) Senior KO cup requires 2 prelim games.  The draw was made as follows: Prelim on 21/04/18 A - Huntly v Fort William, B - Nairn v Northern Counties  1st Round 26th May: A v Ross County, RAF Lossiemouth v Buckie,  Highland v Forres, B v Elgin.

d) LPL – 2 proposals received on this in particular about the disparity of bowlers to batsmen.  Proposals will be considered before next meeting.
e) New Laws will effect NoSCA and all captains must be conversant with the Laws.  Workshop on 4th March to look at what changes need to be made with follow up meetings for umpires and captains.  

f) Representative Games – As well as the fixture v MCC at Gordonstoun, The Grades and SPC have agreed to play both fixtures at NoSCA venues.  Hope to use Huntly and Gordonstoun for the games.

g) Cricket Ball orders are required.  Agreed that NoSCA will buy the pink balls for T20 and invoice clubs as used.
	

	7
	NoSCA ACO/ESCOA
	

	
	a) J Bishop gave some background to the situation with NoSCA ACO not being constituted and the only pathway for umpires to progress is through ESCOA.  G Chappell said there had to be a relationship with ESCOA.  Despite number of qualified umpires in NoSCA many are not part of ESCOA although J Bishop urged all umpires to join.  M Ross had done a good job of organising umpires in the past few seasons but J Bishop felt it was maybe the time to look at ESCOA taking over.  He assured K Neill that it would not mean umpires would be scheduled against their wishes and assured C Farr that those umpires who refused games in previous seasons would still be able to do so.
	

	
	
	

	8
	Proposal for position of Women’s Cricket Representative
	

	
	a) As the proposer, N Cameron, was not able to attend the meeting it was felt that this should be held back to the next meeting.
b) K Neill advised that Nicola Wilson from Cricket Scotland was happy to help with any issues around the women’s game.
	

	
	
	

	9
	ResultStore issues and possible replacement
	

	
	a) C Blake advised that he had encountered some serious problems with the ResultStore system which had a big impact of the ability to load fixtures and gather statistics.  The cost and availability of a programmer was also a problem, especially when a similar system which is used elsewhere in Scotland was readily available for no charge.  It seems to offer the same functionality.  Currently paying £187 annually for ResultStore.  J Bishop felt that he could download the old data and migrate it to a new system as the League would not want to lose valuable data.  The meeting agreed that C Blake/J Bishop should explore this option.
	

	
	
	

	10
	Cricket Scotland Update
	

	
	a) NoSCA had been asked to nominate a representative for the Cricket Scotland Disciplinary Appeals Panel.  T Macabhuinn volunteered for this.
b) J Bishop advised that Child Protection is a priority for Cricket Scotland.
	

	
	
	

	11
	Annual Dinner Speaker
	

	
	a) J Bishop had not been able to secure J Agnew as a speaker for 2018 but was working on another option.
	

	
	
	

	12
	Handbook 2018 
	

	
	a) J Bishop plans to have more handbooks printed and by changing printer it would be at a lower cost.  Slight change of format.  Advertising available, £50 for a full page advert, print run of 600.  Contact J Bishop if interested.
	

	
	
	

	13
	AOCB
	

	
	a) Highland submitted a Grant Application for a mower.  R Francis spoke to the meeting about the plans of Highland CC.  Meeting agreed to fund £500.  
b) J Bishop urged all clubs to check their right to play cricket on their grounds.  He highlighted instances where clubs thought they had ‘rights’ but which they were not able to back up through documentation.
c) J Lodge asked how often the In Safe Hands course should be taken, at least every 3 years.  C Farr will forward dates of courses coming up in Moray.

d) A Duncan asked if clubs should be concerned about changes to Data Protection.  J Bishop said that all clubs needed to be aware of changes and responsibilities, adding that the new CS membership system is GDPR compliant.
	

	
	
	

	12
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	26th March 2018, Nairn Pavilion.
	


